PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES
June 5, 2013

Members present: Ralph McCausland, Kay Endsley, Cay Kolling, Karen Littleford, Lexe Volk, Charmaine Owens, Fr. John

Unable to attend: Allan Horney, Mary White, John Schmitz, Jim Rupp, Eva Higgins
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Opening prayer and reflection was led by Cay Kolling

Old Business

· Corpus Christi procession well received – will plan to do next year.

· Cushions – looking into temporary fix for those who find the pews too uncomfortable.
· Hedwig News – Everyone invited to attend Monday evening mass at 8pm. At present no permanent Catholic Worker resident. The Oktoberfest will be held on Sept. 29th at the Newman Center.
· Wayne Stock will be staying at the rectory until he leaves for Mundelein Seminary late summer.  Phillip Pattarozzi will be leaving on June 14th to enter the monastery.

· The new carpeting will be installed beginning July 15.  Kneelers to be repadded and recovered. Thank you to the St. Charles Women who graciously are paying for a majority of the cost.

· The reception held for Trish Metzger was well attended.
· The landscaping is complete.  The statue of Mary will be out next week.

· July 7th – Coffee and donuts will be served after Sunday Mass.  The Totus Tuus team will be present.

· The Summer Start is ready to go!

New Business

Fr. John’s Report
· The Squires trip to South Carolina was a success.  7 squires were chaperoned by Ray Kuznicki & Steve Swies.
· Art with a Heart is Thursday, June 6th at the Newman Center from 6 – 8pm.
· Parish Picnic is set for Sept 21, at Lincoln Log Cabin Park
Charmaine’s Report

· Final report sent to diocese on Safe Environment and Protecting God’s Children Program.  Number of volunteers who attended was exceptional. Thank you to everyone
· Totus Tuus plans are underway. To be held July 8 – 12th for grades 1 – 12.  Due to scheduling conflict the Parish Pot Luck Supper will be held on Tuesday, instead of Wednesday.

· Plans also being made for the Adult Vacation Bible School to be held the evening of July 8 – 11.  A video, small group discussion and treats will be included.

Other
· Discussion on finding new youth members.  Kay Endsley will contact Angie. Fr. John suggested the teens going to CLI (Catholic Leadership Institute) would be good possibilities.

· Upcoming dates reviewed

Next meeting to be held on Tuesday, July 2nd at 7pm on the patio. 

July Faith Reflection – Charmaine

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
